
We arrived in Athens on May 
11th and settled into the 
e v a n g e l i s t q u a r t e r s o f 
Crossroads Church. I taught 
for church prayer service 
Saturday night and preached 
Sunday morning for Mother’s 
Day.  My wife had the 
opportunity to address all of 
the mothers.  We also 

enjoyed times of prayer meeting and fellowship with the wonderful church members.
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Arrival in Athens

All the mothers of Crossroads Church in Athens being honored  with flowers from the children

Arrival in Heraklion
A nation-wide transportation strike delayed our leaving for Crete by four days. On May 20th 
we arrived on the beautiful island of Crete to settle in the capital city of Heraklion. The Lord 
blessed us with a wonderful little car to lease for the summer and a very comfortable 
apartment just outside the city limits. We began Greek language lessons shortly after 
settling into our apartment. 

We’ve had two church services since we have been here and have started a weekly 
Bible study in the homes of the church members. Several of the ladies attending the 
church have husbands who have thus far not been interested in the church. We pray 
that through these Bible studies we can have a captive audience and reach these 
spouses. In our first home Bible study, the hostess’ husband, who has never before 
participated in home Bible study with his wife, joined us for the very first time, for which 
we are thankful!

Thank you for all of the prayers and financial 
support.  Please continue to pray for us and for 
the lost souls of this nation!  May God richly 
bless you for your involvement in His kingdom.

Looking Ahead
We plan to start a Sunday School program the first Sunday of June and are praying 
parents will come with their children and stay for the main service afterwards. We ask that 
you would pray that we can affect entire families through this new outreach opportunity. 

Several people from the Catholic community have expressed interest in coming to our 
church and some have made commitments to attend. Please pray that the Spirit of the 
Lord will continue to draw these souls. 


